MINUTES
FACULTY SENATE 
April 19, 2017 – 12:00-1:20 pm – SCP 117


In attendance: Abourahma, Anthony, Baker, Blake, Brechman, Bunagan, Bush, Curtis, Dickinson, Didi-Ogren, Domingo, Farrell, Gevertz, Girard, Hall, Holleran, Jaksch, Kim, Krstic, LaJevic, Landreau, Le Morvan, Leonard, Li, Lopes-Murphy, McGreevey, Meixner, Morin, Norvell, Peel, Prensky, Sear s, Shakow, Steinberg, Vickerman.
Excused:  Bennett, Kravitz, Krimmel, Paliwal, Weng.

MINUTES
The minutes of the 2/15/17 meeting were approved as submitted.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
· The May 8th Faculty Senate meeting will be at 9:00 am in EDU 212. It will be followed at 11:00 AM by a talk by invited speaker Timothy Eatman.
· The new governance structure and processes document is expected to go into effect next fall. This will affect the college councils.
· Congratulations to Dave Prensky who is the new faculty representative on the Board of Trustees.
· Thank you to the senators rotating off Senate and temporary Senators: Lisa LaJevic, David Vickerman, Helen Anthony, Vedrana Krstic, David Blake, David Holleran, and Miriam Shakow.
· There is an AFT meeting this afternoon at 3:00 pm.
· Kim Pearson posted a thoughtful statement to Faculty-L regarding concern for students with food or housing insecurity. The question is being investigated by Student Affairs, who have put together both short- and long-term plans. If anyone is interested in this issue, Amanda is planning to reach out to Academic Affairs, so please contact her.
· Discussion.

BUDGET PRESENTATION – PROVOST TAYLOR AND TREASURER RICKETTS
· Provost Taylor and Treasurer Ricketts gave their annual budget presentation.
· Discussion and questions.

CAP PROPOSALS – KAREN CLARK
· Karen Clark reviewed 2 policy proposals from CAP:
· Student Complaint Policy
· CAP is looking for testimony on this.
· Discussion.
· Change of Major Policy.
· Discussion.

REPORTS FROM STANDING COMMITTEES
· All reports will be emailed to the senate members (Attachment 1)


TRUSTEES REPORT
· Will be emailed to the senate members. (Attachment 2)




AFT REPORT
· There was no AFT report.


Meeting adjourned at 1:20 pm.


Attachment 1

CAP Report
We discussed four things at our recent meeting - 

1. Bulletin Year of Record Policy - made some edits and voted, that is ready to go. It is an update of the previous policy, but it was a substantial update, so even though we weren't charged to get testimony, the committee felt that maybe that should happen. 

2. Cross Listing of Courses Policy - we discussed the updated policy briefly but didn't finish. We shall discuss it at our next meeting.

3. Masters in Public Health - we were charged with determining if all parties were consulted. It was felt that the departments of Sociology & Anthropology and Psychology should be consulted - their department chair signatures weren't on the document we got with the others, but the proposal had faculty from those departments teaching the courses. 

4. Minor in IST - we were charged with determining if all parties were consulted. It was agreed that the departments of Computer Science and IMM should be informed, as this new minor may impact students in those minors.

Pending issues for the next meeting -

1. Learning assistants - subcommittee recommendations shall be discussed for feedback. 

2. Student Complaint Policy - we're still getting testimony, but no major changes anticipated. 

3. Change of  Major - we're getting testimony. We shall discuss them. Some may be substantial. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]4. Definition of Interdisciplinary Minor - subcommittee recommendations shall be discussed for feedback

5. Cross Listing of Courses policy shall be discussed. 



CFA Report to the Faculty Senate, 4/19/17
CFA held four meetings (2/22, 3/8, 3/22, 4/12) since the last Faculty Senate meeting. 
1. Finalized recommendation on the Disciplinary Standards Policy – this policy document has been sent back to Steering 
2. Continued review of departmental/program Disciplinary Standards: Mechanical Engineering
3. Finished first pass at addressing the comments Provost Taylor made regarding the Reappointment and Promotion Document. Focused on enforcement of deadlines, early tenure policy, the composition of departmental promotion committees, the inclusion of a list of service activities for faculty promotion (for parity with the section for librarians), and modifying the document to align with the current TCNJ mission statement. An open forum regarding these changes was held on 4/12. The main feedback we received there was regarding the language in the document related to the composition of the College Promotions and Tenure Committee, and the policy that Dean’s do not get to know the identity of external reviewers. 
4. Reviewed and voted on RFP for 2018-2019 Sabbatical Leave Program
5. Reviewed proposal from and gave feedback to the SOSA Committee about changes to SOSA CV requirements, and revising the policy on feedback for SOSA applicants. An open forum regarding these changes was held on 4/12. The main discussion points were the new system for giving feedback to applicants, and the proposed limitation of only including the past 10 years on one’s CV. 


Committee on Strategic Plans and Priorities

CSPP has met several times since the February 2017 faculty-senate meeting.  The Committee reviewed preliminary proposals for the 2017-2018 Signature Experiences and Strategic Initiative grants.  These grants will award a total of $100,000 for programs designed to strengthen Signature Experiences and $250,000 for those that respond to the College’s Strategic Initiatives.  CSPP encourages faculty to collaborate on proposals for the Fall 2017, especially for programs designed to advance the Signature Experiences. CSPP met with Lisa Angeloni, TCNJ’s Vice President for Enrollment Management, to get updates about key developments in admissions and enrollment management.  It also met with Curt Heuring, TCNJ’s Vice President for Administration, who reviewed updates to the campus building plan, especially the planned renovations to Travers-Wolfe.   The last two meetings of the year will include a budget presentation by Lloyd Ricketts, Treasurer and Vice President, and a discussion of the strategic funding full proposals.
  

Submitted, David Blake, Department of English
19 April 2017


CSCC Report for April 19 Faculty Senate Meeting
Glenn Steinberg

A revision of the Protection of Children Policy is complete and has been submitted to Steering.  The CSCC is in the final stages of reviewing the Student Travel Policy (drafted by Gary Miller, TCNJ's Chief Compliance Officer) before holding open forums on the policy.  A revision of the Involuntary Healthy or Safety Withdrawal Policy is under way but still incomplete (drafted by Angela Lauer Chong, Dean of Students).  Steering has asked the CSCC to determine, through consultation, whether TCNJ should become a tobacco-free campus, but the CSCC requested that more (and more representative and more specific) data – both quantitative and qualitative – be gathered first to gauge campus support for going smoke- or tobacco-free.


Attachment 2

Board of Trustees Report, Spring 2017
Faculty Representatives
Jana Gevertz, gevertz@tcnj.edu 

The TCNJ Board of Trustees met off-grid on Wednesday February 15, 2017, following a pre-meeting teleconference on January 31st. At the public meeting, a resolution was passed and a moment of silence was observed in remembrance of Dr. Mort Winston, who had served as faculty representative to the Board of Trustees since August 2015. 
The public meeting also included a report from President Gitenstein, in which she highlighted certain academic programs, faculty and other successes across campus. The President also expressed frustration about the lack of a faculty contract, noting that TCNJ always budgets for a contract raise. After congratulatory remarks from the Board about the successful Capital Campaign, the Board offered the President a new challenge: raising an additional $5 million (for a total of $45 million) by June. The Executive Committee put forth a proposal to increase the President’s compensation by 3%, with a one-time bonus of 5%, and this was unanimously agreed to by the Board. The Governance Committee discussed the formation of a new orientation procedure for Trustees to give them more context to do their job well, and hopefully to help them find their job fulfilling. Finally, at the public meeting, the Board voted on faculty and staff actions, and discussed the convening of a committee to appoint new Board members. 
The Mission Fulfillment Committee engaged with Cabinet members on a number of topics, including an update on admissions for the class of 2021, important hires, and new programs being created at the College. Provost Jackie Taylor led the committee through detailed discussions about the Grants and Sponsored Research Enterprise and Risk Management “deep dive”, and the allocation of resources for strategic initiatives related to our new strategic plan, TCNJ 2021: Bolder, Better, Brighter. Vice President Lisa Angeloni led the committee through a discussion of the changing demographics of the TCNJ student body, and the different initiatives undertaken at TCNJ to successfully navigate the complexities of recruiting students given the decline of college-aged students in the northeast. 
The Buildings and Infrastructure Committee is now proposing that the Travers / Wolfe residence halls (TW) will be renovated instead of rebuilt, as originally proposed. It was found that the cost of building new was $47 million more than originally thought, and therefore renovating is now the more cost-effective option, even with the temporary loss of a number of beds. This will be voted upon in the July meeting. Vice President Curt Heuring led the committee through detailed discussions about the Deferred Renewal Enterprise Risk Management deep dive. Along with VP Heuring, Vice President Sharon Blanton led the committee through what actions were currently happening, and which projects were in the pipeline with regards to Priorities IV and V of the strategic plan. The committee also had a discussion on higher education business models.  




